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Thank you! 
Ron and Pat Carter 
Would like to say a very big thank  
you to everyone in Northlew for over 
100 cards we received, the offers  
of help and the lifts to and from both 
hospitals, RD&E and Derriford. We 
would like a special thank you to go  
to Maureen and Geoff from Bratton 
who looked after me so well after the 
accident. Ron and Irene, Marge  
Rundle, Elizabeth and Howard,  
Val Dann, Elvira and Derek, Julian  
and Bart. Many, many thanks to  
you all. 
 
Victory Hall news 
The Curry night held recently raised 
£258.80 for the refurbishment fund. 
Look out for the next “foodie” delight, 
of Sausage and Mash next month in  
the Northlew newsletter and on posters. 

 
 
Chapel News 
“With A Bit Of Luck”, was the band that 
played at the recent dance. A sum of 
£222 was raised for Chapel funds and 
fun was had by all. Next date for your 
diary is 22nd September when there will 
be another dance. Details to follow. 
 
Services 
5th August 9.30 am   Mr Edgar Hucker 
5th August 6.30 pm   Farewell Service  
                                  for Rev John Peak 
12th August 9.30am Rev Philip 
Wagstaff 
19th August 9.30am  Mr John Hawkins 
26th August 9.30am  Service 
 
3 pm – 4 pm 25th August – Doodlebugs 
Children's Activity Group in the 
Methodist Hall. 
 
Sunday School Outing 
Also A note to say the Sunday School 
outing on August 7th is to Paington and 
will be leaving the square at 9am. 
Please ring Brenda Curtis on 
01409221391 for bookings. 
 
Congratulations 
To John and Francis Dufty, who 
celebrated their Diamond wedding 



anniversary on 26th July. 

 
 
Parish Church News 
Times of services 
Aug 5th  9.30am   Holy Communion 
Aug 5th  6.30pm   Evening Prayer 
 
Aug 12th 9.30am  Morning Prayer 
Aug 12th 6.30pm  Evening Prayer 
 
Aug 19th 9.30am  Holy Communion 
Aug  19th 6.30pm Evening Prayer 
 
Aug 26th  11am     Family service 
Aug  26th  6.30pm Holy Communion 
 
 
Church Festival 
Many thanks to everyone who came 
and supported our Patronal Festival. It 
was a pity it had to be in the Hall, but 
the field was just too soggy, Shaun  
had cut it all ready for the stalls, too! 
The Maypole couldn’t be danced 
around nor the coconut shy “shied” at, 
but the stalls were well patronised and, 
as always, the tea was really super.  
The Arch-deacon of Totnes was our 
special preacher at the Festival service  
and luckily he had a sense of humour! 
Archbishop Becket was duly bumped 

off once again and the band played for 
the hymns. Thanks to all, not 
mentioning names as it's too easy to 
forget someone! We made a profit of 
£457.75 for Church funds, still creeping 
up as there are still some unsold items 
still available. Ever hopeful! 
 
Rose Bissoni 
Rose passed away recently and is now 
at peace in the churchyard. She and 
Derek and their family lived for several 
years at Kesterfield and youngsters who 
would be in their forties/fifties probably 
remember Rose driving their school 
taxi. Stephen Andrew is her son-in-law 
and we offer Julie, Stephen and all the 
rest of Rose's family our sympathy on 
the loss of Julie's Mum. May she rest in 
peace, after a long struggle with illness. 
 

 
 
 
Ron and Pat 
Good to know that Pat and Ron Carter 
are on the mend after a very unpleasant 
few weeks. Hopefully any little 'local 
difficulties' will soon right themselves 
and we'll see Ron out on the march 
again. 
 
 
 



 
 

 
Ploughman's Lunch 
There will be one of these lovely 
lunches at the beginning of  
September – the 8th I think.  
Watch out for posters. 
 

Carmel coaches Ltd 
information and booking call 

01409221237 
Looe 
Monday 27th August                  £12.00 
Lion King Bristol Hippodrome 
Saturday 10th November            £70.00 
Turkey and Tinsel 
Aberavon Beach Hotel  
Friday 16th November to 
Monday 19th November           £165.00 
Holiday on Ice 'Speed' (A Fun Electro 
Show) 
Sunday 18th November             £35.00 
Gloucester Xmas Market 
Sunday 25th November              £16.00 
Salisbury Market 
Saturday December 1st               £16.00 
Cabot Circus/Cribbs Causeway 
Sunday 9th December                 £14.00 
Dick Whittington (Plymouth) 
Sunday 6th January                      £27.00 
Dirty Dancing  (Plymouth) 
Wednesday 30th January              £51.00 
 

    Pick-ups for these excursions  
are available  

Northlew – Hatherleigh –  
Okehampton 

 
Times will be given on receipt after 

payment for excursion is made. 
 

 

	
  
	
  
Devon Libraries Mobile 
Library Service 
The Mobile Library visits Ashbury 
Station at 13.57pm to 14.10pm and 
Northlew Square fortnightly on 
Wednesdays at 14.25pm to 15.40pm. 
Membership is free, no ID needed.  
You can join at any age. There is no fee 
to borrow a book and DVD from as 
little as £1 for 2 weeks. You can find 
non-fiction books, large print and 
children’s books can be reserved for 
FREE. You can even reserve online and 
collect from the mobile library. Please 
do come along and have a look. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



	
  
	
  
Northlew Post Office 
With an array of stalls and coffee to  
go with the chat, the Post Office is open 
Monday and Friday mornings from 
9.30am to 12pm in the Church Room. 
 
Northlew Toddler Group 
On July 14th a Family Dog Show was 
held in the Victory hall, due to a soggy 
field, with a total of 96 entries. £146 
was raised for the Toddler Group funds.  
Jade Hatt, who organised the show, 
would like to thank the following 
sponsors who supported the event: 
Mole Avon, Oakwood Kennels and 
Forthglade. Also thanks to all who 
supported and enjoyed the fun. 
 
Northlew Community Shop 
The brand new village shop opens its 
doors on Friday the 3rd of August at 
10am. The opening ceremony will be 
conducted by Mel Stride MP and 
Councillor James McInnes and the 
winner of the ‘Design a shop sign’  
from Northlew Primary School will be 
there to unveil their winning design. 
There will be light refeshments and of 
course an opportunity to purchase any 
items you may have missed off your 
shopping list.  

The shop taking shape… 

 
 

 
 


